The Suly 2020 Crape Vine



The Community Newsletter serving the Parishes of Old and New Hutton

Dear Friends

'Now more than ever, every little helps.' It's a recent strapline of one of the big supermarket chains, but it's also a rather apt line for the present time. And maybe over the past twelve or so weeks of lockdown you might have noted the difference that little things can make? A conversation with a neighbour or passers-by, a walk, the song of the birds, the text message someone has sent us. They all help to brighten a day.

There's also the little acts of kindness that we see going on around us. Shoppers leaving a tin or two in the foodbank box at the supermarket, people offering to help neighbours who are shielding, or perhaps someone you live with making you a cup of tea. Little things can make a big difference.

And now, in this time of pandemic, we have some little freedoms as well. We're allowed to do little things that we haven't been able to do for a while, and perhaps these feel like a really big deal. Being able to meet up with a friend or some of the family, a round of golf or game of tennis, more than one lot of exercise a day - and just recently churches being allowed to open for private prayer (albeit supervised).

Jesus talked about little things making a big difference and Matthew and Luke in their gospel books re-tell those stories for us - a tiny mustard seed growing to become a tree and yeast mixed with flour making enough bread to feed everyone in the house. But Jesus isn't just talking about mustard seeds and yeast specifically, he's also talking about God's kingdom, a.k.a. the world in which we live, being changed and growing bit by bit by ordinary people doing little and ordinary things.

Thank you for all the little and ordinary things you have done for others - keep on doing them - and if you feel inspired to tackle some even bigger things then don't be afraid of that either.

With every blessing, Angela

Public worship to start again soon

You will no doubt be aware that we have permission for our churches to be re-opened for public worship from 4th July onwards. More specific details about this were released by the Government on 29th June which the Church of England (to which we belong) is now working its way through to send to us. I apologise that we do not have specific details about services for July but they will be released in due course when we have worked out what measures we have to take to be allowed to hold a service. Meanwhile each of our churches are open each Sunday from 2-4pm for private prayer.

Open the Book

We'll be back telling the stories when we're allowed to. Meanwhile please do pray for Old Hutton CE School and our other local schools as some pupils continue to work at home and some have returned to work in school. Please remember also our Year 6 pupils who officially leave school this month in readiness for secondary school in September - and for all who are 'moving on' in other ways (or hoping to) at the moment.

Here is a prayer for them:

My dearest Lord, be now a bright flame to enlighten me, a guiding star to lead me, a smooth path beneath my feet, and a kindly shepherd along my way, Today and for evermore.

St Columba (521-97)

Hymns & Prayers Over The Telephone

For those you may know who do not have access to the internet and social media there is a Church of England freephone number which can be telephoned to hear hymns and prayers. Perhaps if you know someone to whom this applies would you please telephone them to let them know about this please? Thank you.



The Milner Trust has limited funds available for students between the ages of 16 and 25 years old living in the parishes of New Hutton, Old Hutton and Holmescales.

To qualify they will have to be in or going into a course at collage/university or in an apprenticeship. To apply, please contact the Milner Trust at milnerturst@gmail.com

A Prayer by Angela Ashwin

Lord, I am part of the tension and injustice of the world.

Forgive our human selfishness, to which I contribute;

heal the resentment between people, of which I am a part;

and come into the world's conflicts, in which I share by being human.

Take my unworthiness and sorrow, and use them in your great work of healing and redeeming humanity. Amen.

We are pleased to announce that both of our churches are open on Sundays from 2pm to 4 pm for private prayer and that small funerals can also take place in church now.

Please look out for further details about our churches being allowed to be open for public worship, and for baptisms, weddings and the Annual Parochial Church Meetings for 2020.



Grapevine Deliveries

Due to continued restrictions on delivering by hand at present, it may still not be possible to send out paper copies of the July edition. If you can provide me with an email address to which to send your copy of the Grapevine, we would appreciate it.

Thank you to all who are helping to get the Grapevine 'out there' to as many people as possible via email and social media — and to Yolande who has ensured we've kept going with editions over this period.

Please send requests for email copy (even if you only want an email copy for the moment) to **ang.whitt68@googlemail.com** Thank you.

Grapevine Deadline

Please send your copy for the August edition of the *Grapevine* on or before **Friday 17th July** to **editorgrapevine@outlook.com**



Secretary still needed for Old Hutton Church

Could this be you? **We're still looking for a secretary.** Would you be able, and willing, to serve Old Hutton Church by taking on this role? We meet about 5 or 6 times a year and the role involves taking minutes of the meetings and receiving correspondence on behalf of the church. If you think you are interested, please contact Rev'd Angela or Roger Millray. Thank you.

Are you struggling with mental health at the moment, or know someone else who is?

If yes, the Church of England has produced some reflections which may be helpful. Use the link below to find them (or telephone me or send me an email and I can print them off and post them to you ang.whitt68@googlemail.com 015395 60355)

www.churchofengland.org/faith-action/mental-health-resources

The Helm Group of Churches

Please pray for each of our churches and communities in the 'Helm Group' in our continuing work at this time - for Old Hutton, New Hutton, Crosscrake, Natland, Holy Trinity Kendal, Kendal United Reformed Church and the Salvation Army.

From the Registers at Old Hutton Church

Funeral

9th June 2020 Margaret Olive Wild

'Nothing can separate us from the love of God in Christ Jesus our Lord.'

The Gospel Readings for the Sundays in July July 5th - Trinity 4

Bible Reading: Matthew 11.16-19, 25-end

'But to what will I compare this generation? It is like children sitting in the market-places and calling to one another, "We played the flute for you, and you did not dance; we wailed, and you did not mourn." For John came neither eating nor drinking, and they say, "He has a demon": the Son of Man came eating and drinking, and they say, "Look, a glutton and a drunkard, a friend of tax-collectors and sinners!" Yet wisdom is vindicated by her deeds.' At that time Jesus said, 'I thank you, Father, Lord of heaven and earth, because you have hidden these things from the wise and the intelligent and have revealed them to infants; yes, Father, for such was your gracious will. All things have been handed over to me by my Father; and no one knows the Son except the Father, and no one knows the Father except the Son and anyone to whom the Son chooses to reveal him. 'Come to me, all you that are weary and are carrying heavy burdens, and I will give you rest. Take my voke upon you, and learn from me; for I am gentle and humble in heart, and you will find rest for your souls. For my yoke is easy, and my burden is light.'

Pause for Thought

Two quite different things stood out for me from today's Bible reading, both of which seem relevant at the moment. Firstly the first few verses where Jesus seems to be telling his listeners just how fickle human beings can be, and how 2,000 years on it's still the same. We see it in the stories that hit our headlines about sending the children back to school and how risky it might be – and then when caution is exercised how the complaint turns to how terrible that so few children will be returning to school before the summer. And there are so many other examples too where 'we' are never happy. I do it myself sometimes - and I should challenge myself when I do. Secondly the invitation from Jesus to all who have heavy loads to carry and for whom life is tough. It can be any one of us. Perhaps weighed down by difficult decisions to make? Or overwhelmed by the current situation and a worry about the future for ourselves or those we love or for our nation and the world? Jesus' invitation is genuine and for all. He is to be trusted. Tell him your worries. Watch and learn from him too.

Prayer

God our saviour, look on this wounded world in pity and in power; hold us fast to your purposes and to your promises of peace won for us by your Son Jesus Christ. Amen.

July 12th - Trinity 5

Bible Reading: Matthew 13.1-9, 18-23

And Jesus told them many things in parables, saying: 'Listen! A sower went out to sow. And as he sowed, some seeds fell on the path, and the birds came and ate them up. Other seeds fell on rocky ground, where they did not have much soil, and they sprang up quickly, since they had no depth of soil. But when the sun rose, they were scorched; and since they had no root, they withered away. Other seeds fell among thorns, and the thorns grew up and choked them. Other seeds fell on good soil and brought forth grain, some a hundredfold, some sixty, some thirty. Let anyone with ears listen!'

Pause for Thought

Jesus describes a sower who shows very little concern about where he sows his seed. If St Matthew has the proportions down correctly it seems that 75% of the seed is wasted and only 25% falls on fertile soil, and Jesus has the audacity to commend this sower, or at least so it seems. But perhaps we could learn from this image Jesus shares with us today? Perhaps we could become less focused, less exclusive and less sceptical when we go about the business of sowing seeds ie. sharing God's love? Perhaps we could reach out and share the good news, even in situations where it doesn't seem apparent that we will have any impact? Perhaps we should trust our own intellect less, and the Holy Spirit more, so that we are, like the sower, willing to sow seeds even in spots where it doesn't seem to make any common sense to sow?

Prayer

Make me a channel of your peace, where there is hatred, let me sow your love, where there is injury, your pardon Lord, and where there's doubt, true faith in you. Amen.

June 19th - Trinity 6

Bible Reading: Matthew 13.24-30, 36-43

He put before them another parable: 'The kingdom of heaven may be compared to someone who sowed good seed in his field; but while everybody was asleep, an enemy came and sowed weeds among the wheat, and then went away. So when the plants came up and bore grain, then the weeds appeared as well. And the slaves of the householder came and said to him, "Master, did you not sow good seed in your field? Where, then, did these weeds come from?" He answered, "An enemy has done this." The slaves said to him, "Then do you want us to go and gather them?" But he replied, "No; for in gathering the weeds you would uproot the wheat along with them. Let both of them grow together until the harvest; and at harvest time I will tell the reapers, Collect the weeds first and bind them in bundles to be burned, but gather the wheat into my barn.""

Pause for Thought

Having done a little bit more weeding already this year than I normally do I know from personal experience the problem with trying to sort out the weeds from the other plants. We currently have a TV aerial that isn't working because somewhere in the process of weeding one of us snipped a wire! We should have been a little less hasty in our work. And perhaps Jesus had a similar thing in mind? The labourers in the story were quite happy to rush in and deal with the weeds in this story – which is talking about goodness and evil (and the weeds representing evil) – but they might have done more harm than good. Whereas Jesus, in this instance, takes the longer view. Evil will *not* win in the end and there *will* be a moment or a day for judgment but we might need to wait to see it... I actually find this to be one of Jesus' more complicated parables to understand especially when I want to be about tackling evil and injustice in the world and seeing an immediate result. How do you read it?

Praver

Goodness is stronger than evil.
Love is stronger than hate.
Light is stronger than darkness.
Life is stronger than death.
Vict'ry is ours through him who loves us. Amen!

June 26th - Trinity 7

Bible Reading: Matthew 13.31-33, 44-52

Jesus said, 'The kingdom of heaven is like a mustard seed that someone took and sowed in his field; it is the smallest of all the seeds, but when it has grown it is the greatest of shrubs and becomes a tree, so that the birds of the air come and make nests in its branches.' 'The kingdom of heaven is like yeast that a woman took and mixed in with three measures of flour until all of it was leavened.' 'The kingdom of heaven is like treasure hidden in a field, which someone found and hid; then in his joy he goes and sells all that he has and buys that field. 'Again, the kingdom of heaven is like a merchant in search of fine pearls; on finding one pearl of great value, he went and sold all that he had and bought it. 'Again, the kingdom of heaven is like a net that was thrown into the sea and caught fish of every kind; when it was full, they drew it ashore, sat down, and put the good into baskets but threw out the bad. So it will be at the end of the age. The angels will come out and separate the evil from the righteous and throw them into the furnace of fire, where there will be weeping and gnashing of teeth.....

Pause for Thought

Now more than ever, every little helps.' This goes some way to describing what God's kingdom is like as even the tiniest and even seemingly insignificant things grow and grow. But there's more to the kingdom than just that it would seem. Take the story of the pearl for example and the treasure in the field. Jesus says it's worth surrendering everything for God's kingdom. Then what to make of the story of the fish? God's kingdom is where justice flourishes... Look out for the signs of God's kingdom today/this week. Perhaps in small but significant actions? Or in people who give up what they have for the good of another? Or in the many ways the fight for justice for the oppressed is going on. Pray: 'Your kingdom come.'

Prayer

Generous God, you give us gifts and make them grow: though our faith is small as mustard seed, make it grow to your glory and the flourishing of your kingdom; through Jesus Christ our Lord. Amen.

The Benefice of Old Hutton & New Hutton

A Short Order of Prayer for Each Day

adapted from the Church of England website

We meet in the presence of God who knows our needs, hears our cries, feels our pain, and heals our wounds.

The Scriptures say, 'Cast all your anxiety on him, because he cares for you.' (1 Peter chapter 5 verse 7)

We keep a moment of silence to reflect on these words and to gather in all those for whom we would like to pray.

Let us pray to God, who alone makes us dwell in safety:

For all who are affected by coronavirus, through illness or isolation or anxiety, that they may find relief and recovery:

For those who are guiding our nation at this time, and shaping national policies,

that they may make wise decisions:

For doctors, nurses and medical researchers, that through their skill and insights many will be restored to health:

For those who through their daily work bring help and care to those in need, or help to sustain our common life, that they may be strengthened:

For the vulnerable and the fearful, for the gravely ill and the dying, that they may know your comfort and peace:

We commend ourselves, and all for whom we pray, to the mercy and protection of God.

Our Father, who art in heaven, hallowed be thy name; thy kingdom come; thy will be done; on earth as it is in heaven. Give us this day our daily bread. And forgive us our trespasses, as we forgive those who trespass against us. And lead us not into temptation; but deliver us from evil. For thine is the kingdom, the power and the glory, for ever and ever. Amen.

Let us bless the Lord.

Thanks be to God.

Margaret Wild 1930 - 2020

Margaret and her husband Philip moved to High Bendrigg in 1970 from Bradford. They spent many happy years farming, rearing sheep and breeding pedigree beef livestock.

Following Philip's death Margaret downsized and moved into a converted outbuilding where she continued to live until her death in June.

Margaret involved herself in many activities enjoying the fellowship and friendship in Old Hutton Church and The WI where she sat on the committee for many years holding positions of President, Secretary and Treasurer. She sang in the Old Hutton Ladies Choir which entered the Mary Wakefield competitions. She also supported Killington Village with her farm straddling the parish boundaries.

She will be sadly missed by all who knew her, remembering her creative talents, her level headedness as well as her lovely smile.

(Thank you to Ruth Rigg for writing these words)

Ordination of The Rev'd Craig Bentley as Priest

Some of you may have had Saturday 27th June 2020 in your diary as the day on which Rev'd Craig our Curate would have been ordained priest, following on from his ordination as deacon last year.

Unfortunately the ordination services have all been postponed due to the fact that the service involves 'the laying on of hands' (something we are very much avoiding at present) and also a large gathering of people to pray for, and celebrate with, those being ordained.

A new date of Saturday 26th September 2020 at 7pm has been set for Craig's ordination – and the service will take place at St Mark's Church, Natland. We are hopeful that this will be able to happen then. Please watch this space – and pray for Craig as he prepares for this next step and as he continues to serve us. Pray also for Emma, Lucy and James.

King's Food Bank provides foods three days

worth of food for families and individuals in urgent need.

If, when you are visiting the supermarket, you can buy an extra item and donate it to the Food Bank it would do a lot of good. There are collection points at each of our supermarkets. Thank you. www.kingsfoodbank.org.uk

Church Online

If you are looking for a church service on a Sunday morning – and use facebook - then you will find a service on St Mark's Church facebook page @churchofstmark

Alternatively if you look at www.natlandnews.blogspot.co.uk at around lunchtime you will find the same service there – just click on the link.

Our churches

Our churches rely on donations to keep and maintain the buildings and to ensure ongoing ministry in our communities. Much of our income both at Old Hutton Church and New Hutton Church is through collections taken at services and fundraising achieved through holding events such as our Spring Lunches. As we are prevented from holding services in our churches at present, and we cannot run events, our income is drastically reduced but our outgoings are not. If you wish to make a donation or indeed to give your regular offering to the church please keep it at home until church reopens for worship, or send a cheque to our treasurers at home or c/o The Vicarage, or make an online donation. In the case of an online donation please put your surname as a reference or, if you wish to remain anonymous, please just put the word 'donation.'

Thank you on behalf of our PCC's

Old Hutton Church

Yorkshire Bank, 7 Stricklandgate, Kendal, LA9 4NB

Sort Code: 05-05-40 A/c No: 34295519 A/c Name: Old Hutton Church Treasurer: Mr Roger Millray c/o The Vicarage, Natland, Kendal, LA9 700

New Hutton Church

Barclays Bank, 9 Highgate, Kendal LA9 4DA

Sort code: 20-45-28 A/c no: 10250554 A/c name: Churchwardens of New Hutton

Treasurer: Mrs Gemma McMullen, c/o The Vicarage, Natland,

Kendal, LA9 7QQ

Pilates Classes — Delivered virtually via ZOOM Keep in shape while staying at home with Jo-Jo Pilates.

Jo Horsley (New Hutton) is now running 4 live classes via ZOOM on the following days/times and anyone is welcome to join as many of the 4 classes as they like for a monthly subscription of £28 per month.

Jo offers an initial taster class, which is complimentary. For those not familiar with the ZOOM environment, I would like to reassure you that it is very easy to use and because you can choose to have your camera on/off, nobody else can see you and only those in the class can interact with each other.

My husband, Simon, monitors the classes to help ensure all participants have a positive and safe experience. He is also available to answer any technical ZOOM questions you might have before and during the class. You can contact him on my mobile number below.

Come along and give it a go...

Monday 10.30 – 11.30 Monday 18.00 – 19.00 Wednesday 18.00 – 19.00 Thursday 18.00 – 19.00

If you would like to attend or learn more, please contact Jo Horsley directly on 07876 133102 and she will provide you with the ZOOM meeting ID & Password to join.

The Spit n Crackle

will be at

Old Hutton Church Car Park



Saturday July 18th 4.30pm to 7.30pm

www.facebook.com/thespitncrackle

A Sports Quiz for you to try

answers next month



2 T in the UBR.

3 H in a B B.

5 O R.

5 P in a B T.

6 B in an O.

6 S on a F B.

Studs on a football boot

6 P on a S T.

8 L in an OSP.

10 E in a D.

10 M height of O D P.

13 P in a R L T.

14 C in a G B.

18 H on a G C.

21 S on the T D F.

22 B on a S T.

30 F on G N C

fences on grand national course

70 M, L of a F H M.

150 F, Length of CS

300 P, P G in B

336 D on a G B







School re-opening

During June, it has been wonderful to be able to welcome back some pupils into our new arrangement of class bubbles for EHCP pupils, key-worker children and pupils in Reception, Year 1 and Year 6. The key focus has been on well-being, with lots of outdoor activities.

Learning at home

Alongside safely re-opening the school building, we have also been maintaining our provision of remote learning for all pupils at home, via Google Classroom and our regular phone contact with families.

Blended learning

We are committed to continuing to provide the same learning experience for all pupils who remain at home as those who come in to school. We are lucky to have enough staff to be able to work both in school and off-site to keep our new system of blended learning running effectively.



New Hutton News

Website www.newhutton.org.uk
Twitter @NewHutton
FB facebook com/newhutton

New Hutton Parish Council

Owing to the covid-19 lockdown, the three New Hutton Parish Council meetings in June were held virtually on Zoom. In the first, the Annual Open Meeting, Martyn Welch was re-elected to the chairmanship. There were no comments from parishioners.

Martyn gave the following Chairman's Report for 2019/20 during the second meeting which was the AGM:

The year has been quite quiet for the Parish Council with only a few issues being noteworthy. Although a number of planning applications have been reviewed by the Parish Council during the year none of these were of significant note other than permissions to allow flexible night-time working at the Roan Edge Inert Landfill and Waste Recycling Facility.

The condition of road surfaces has been an issue that many parishioners have been concerned about. During the year there have been a significant number of potholes repaired and thanks must go to those parishioners who report the existence of potholes to CCC. Particular thanks must also go to Arthur Robinson (and his wife Jean) who religiously prepare a detailed report on the condition of roads each year which is forwarded to CCC and always seems to elicit a rapid improvement to the condition of our roads. During the year United Utilities have continued their replacement of a section of the Haweswater Aqueduct running through our parish. This work has been significant indeed and has again resulted in disruption of some roads throughout the year. This work in our parish is, thankfully, rapidly nearing completion now.

During the year discussions have been held, both at PC meetings and on-site, regarding the planting of trees on the wet part of the Parish Field. It is hoped that a final decision on whether to go ahead with this project or not will be taken very soon. If it is to go ahead then it is hoped to make a pleasant recreational facility for parishioners to use.

The most significant issue, by far, during the past year was the covid-19 pandemic. This has had enormous effects on both work and social events for parishioners. The effects of the virus and the associated, necessary, social distancing and lockdown have been severe and will, no doubt, be long-lasting. As a parish community, people 'rallied round' to help those in

need and everyone has stuck together as best they could. Here's looking forward to a healthy year ahead and a swift return to 'as near normal' as possible.

Pat Bell and Henry Robinson were re-appointed as the two Parish Council representatives to the New Hutton Lambrigg Wind Farm Funding Committee, Kath Twist was re-appointed as the Parish Council representative to the Armistead Wind Farm Funding Committee, and Martyn Welch was re-appointed as the Parish Council representative to the Upper Kent LAP meeting.

The third meeting was an ordinary one. The Chairman's announcements were:

- Tony Porter has resigned as chairman of the Lambrigg Wind Farm Fund Committee. The Parish Council thanked him for his many years of service.
- The annual survey of all roads in New Hutton has been completed and a map of the problems has been sent to CCC Highways. Stan Collins said that the roads budget has been increased by 60% so many of the problems will be dealt with in the coming months.
- CCC will resume issuing fines for parking offences in urban centres and CCC off-street car parks from 22-06-2020.
- United Utilities has reported that almost all the new pipeline is in place and work has started on reinstatement. Road closures earlier in the year were completed and the roads re-opened on schedule. In the coming weeks, UU will make material available online which was used in the March exhibitions about work in 2021-2024 north west and south east of the current work area. There will also be a further update of those plans.

An important administrative part of the meeting dealt with the statutory regulations governing the 2019/20 accounts.

Monday 22nd June to Friday 31st July was approved as the period for the exercise of public rights [see the website].

It was noted that the Community Account balance on the 1st April 2020 was £2336.45. It is now £3228.13 after the receipt of the parish precept. A maximum of £305.39 has been authorised to be spent in the broadband project. The balance of the Business Account remains at £512.65.

At its March meeting the Parish Council agreed to purchase some dog poobins but the Institute Committee has not yet decided which model it prefers. SLDC regulations about the disposal of dog waste will be examined.

There was a long discussion about whether the Parish Field should remain

grazing land or be planted with trees. It was felt that more advice was needed about the capital and maintenance costs of planting trees, as well as parking at the site. It was resolved that a meeting should be arranged with an adviser from the Woodland Trust to discuss these issues. Because of the uncertainty about the future of the Parish Field, it was agreed that the tenancy agreement should be for one recurring year from 21-05-2020.

The issues of a proposed environment plan for the parish, the Community Resilience Plan and the review of the SLDC Local Plan_were postponed to a future meeting. CCC Highways has postponed its review of the priority of roads for gritting because of the lockdown. The supplying of grit by CCC for a parish-owned gritter or for a hired contractor will not be decided until after the review so this has delayed the Resilience Plan.

Working Together is a CCC-run service to support communities and parish councils to make improvements and undertake highways maintenance activities within their local area. An invitation was received on 03-02-2020 to start to develop a specific agreement regarding such activities on the highway. It was decided to ask what might be involved in such a scheme, and to invite the person in charge to a future meeting.

Depending on the agenda, the next Parish Council meeting is likely to be in August 2020

Arthur Robinson, Parish Clerk, Over Bleaze, Old Hutton, Kendal, LA8 0LU Tel: 01539 725955 Email: ohpclerk@gmail.com www.oldhutton.org.uk



07488375456

Tracey's Home Help Local of 30 years in Old Hutton

- Cleaning
- •Personal Care
- Shopping
- Hairdressing

07966773506 01539 733920 traceykprocter@hotmail.co.uk

A La Carte

Landscaping & Paving

- · Patios & Turfing
- Drive & Fencing
- Ponds & Waterfalls

Free quote/estimates
Call Nick 07855 453467



All types of electrical work undertaken, small jobs, big jobs. Domestic, Commercial & Industrial.

> über Electrical Ltd. Kendal

07890 937043



Visit our showroom at 14 APPLEBY ROAD, KENDAL LA9 6ES Tel. 01539 722838

e-mail info@parkinandjackson.co.uk www.parkinandjackson.co.uk

• New Memorials • 2nd Inscriptions • Repaints and renovations • Home visits available Contact KEVIN BATEMAN

GIBSONS OF KENDAL

for

LAND ROVER SPARES SERVICING & REPAIRS

MINTSFEET ROAD SOUTH KENDAL, CUMBRIA, LA9 6ND

Tel: 01539 721721 Fax: 01539 732999

Chimney Sweep Est. 1992

For all your fires, stoves, and solid fuel Agas

- · Competitive rates
- Fully Insured
- Distance no object

015394 45117 or 07763145594

Andrew Backhouse Chimney Services

M J Capstick Ltd Electrical contractor

All electrical work undertaken NICEIC approved contractor

5 Moss Lea, Endmoor

Tel: 015395 60171 Mob: 07915399705

HIGHGATE VETERINARY CLINIC

Friendly, caring and professional veterinary team who are highly recommended and trusted by their clients.

173 Highgate, Kendal, LA9 4EN 01539 721344



Plumbing, repairs, servicing, and installations New, efficient boilers and full central heating systems Repairs and breakdown of gas, oil, and LPG appliances Domestic and commercial

01539 724602 service@oconnellandbean.com

The United Benefice of Old & New Hutton

Priest-in-Charge
Rev Canon Angela Whittaker 015395 60355
The Vicarage, Natland LA9 7QQ
a-awhittaker@tiscali.co.uk or ang.whitt68@googlemail.com
Assistant Priest
Rev Marion Mashiter 01539 731957 revquackers5@gmail.com

Assistant Curate
Rev Craig Bentley 07384 404127 rev.craig@hotmail.com

Please contact Angela for all pastoral matters, baptisms, weddings and funerals

St John the Baptist Church, Old Hutton parish area

Commissioned Lay Minister
Norene Robinson nirmhappynook@gmail.com
Warden
Roger Millray 01539 724833 rogerchrisgee@gmail.com
Treasurer
Roger Millray 01539 724833 rogerchrisgee@gmail.com
Secretary
Please contact Patsy Aldersea (please see below for details)

OH Grapevine Deliveries Patsy Aldersea 01539 721438 Bridge End area Sue Dixon 01539 720810 St John's area Tony Bontoft 01539 728000 Middleshaw area Tony Bontoft 01539 728000 Bleaze Hall area

St Stephen's Church, New Hutton parish area

Warden Bessie Ellis 01539 721386

Secretary

Jennie Burke 01539 728573 crooklets1@btinternet.com

Treasurer

Gemma McMullen 07734 914300 gimgams71@gmail.com

NH Grapevine Deliveries

Ann Thompson 01539 732816 thompsonann406@gmail.com

Grapevine Deadline

Please send your copy for the August *Grapevine* on or before Friday 17th July 2020 to editorgrapevine@outlook.com